Muncy Creek Township Auditors January 4, 2023

Organizational & Regular Meeting

The organizational and regular meetings of the Muncy Creek Township auditors for the
year 2023 was opened at 7:05 pm on Tuesday, January 4, 2023, in the Muncy Creek
Twp. building. Acting chairman, Christopher Ebner, called the meeting to order.

Members present — Chris Ebner, Eric Newcomer
Afttending via Conference Call — Keith Fry
Others present — Cindy Newcomer, Harley Fry

A motion was made by Eric Newcomer, seconded by Keith Fry to appoint Chris Ebner as

the temporary chairman. Motion carried

Chris Ebner, temporary chairman, received nominations for Chairman. A motion was
made by Eric Newcomet, seconded by Keith Fry, to appoint Chris Ebner as Chairman

and close nominations. Motion carried.

Chris Ebner, Chairman, received nominations for Vice-Chairman. A motion was made by
Eric Newcomer, seconded by Chris Ebner, to appoint Keith Fry as Vice-Chairman and

close nominations. Motion carried.

Chris Ebner, Cﬁairman, received nominations for Secretary. A motion was made Chris
Ebner, seconded by Keith Fry, to appoint Eric Newcomer as Secretary and close

nominations. Motion carried.

A maotion was made by Eric Newcomer, seconded by Keith Fry, to approve the meeting
minutes of the January 4, 2022, Auditors meeting as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Chris Ebner, seconded by Keith Fry, to set a wage of $15.30 per
hour for Supervisors Gary Phillips, Dan Whitmoyer, and Dan Demuro as temporary part

time road workers for the year 2023. Motion carried.



A motion was made by Chris Ebner, seconded by Keith Fry, to draft a letter from the
auditors to the Board of Supervisors requesting that the 2022 audit, completed by Richard
C. Lowe, P.C., be released to all three auditors no later than May 1, 2023. Additionally,
the auditors request that the Board of Supervisors appoint a CPA to perform the 2023
audit, per section 917 of the Second-Class Township Code, and that an agreement with
the CPA of their choosing be provided to all three auditors no later than April 30, 2023.
Motion carried. Secretary Eric Newcomer will draft such a letter to be delivered to the

supervisors via email and USPS.
Public Comment: None

With no other business, a motion was made by Eric Newcomer, seconded by Keith Fry,

to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:19 pm

Respectfully submitted, 0 - —
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Eric Newcomer, Secretary
Muncy Creek Township Auditors

Chris Ebner — Chairman — cebner@lyco.org

Keith Fry — Vice-Chairman - fry keith7 7@gmail.com

Eric Newcomer — Secretary — ericnwemr@amail.com




